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WITHDRAWAL NOTICE – URGENT  
2/14/18 
 
To:  All Vice Presidents of Operations, All Plant General Managers, All Customer 
Service Managers, All Day Warehouse managers, All Returns Department Supervisors, 
Corporate Administration Manager 
 
CC:  Executive Vice President of sales, Administrative Assistant to the Executive Vice 
President of sales, Executive Vice President of Merchandising, Executive Vice 
President of Planning, Development and Administration, Senior Vice President of 
Merchandising, Vice President of Procurement and Inventory management, Manager 
of Inventory Management, Cindy Dougherty, Naomi Kim, William Rouse  
  
From:  Krystal Jenkins 
 
RE: Withdrawal Notice from The J.M. Smucker Company 
 
The J.M. Smucker Company is initiating a voluntary withdrawal of a limited quantity of Gravy 
Train®, Kibbles ‘N Bits®, and Skippy® Wet Dog Food products after learning specific SKUs did 
not meet their specifications because a minor ingredient may contain low levels of 
pentobarbital. This is not a threat to pet safety. Although the extremely low levels do not 
present a health or safety risk, their presence in products is not acceptable.   

 
The material that is affected is listed below: 
 
Eby Material Number: 771733 SKIPPY PREMIUM DOG FOOD CHK/BF/LVR 13.2Z 
 
A copy of the vendor’s letter notifying us of the matter is attached for your reference. 
 
Customers should examine their inventory and remove affected product from their 
shelves immediately and discard. Please call Eby Brown Customer service by 
2/28/18 to receive credit for any quantities affected. 
 
This product is carried in our West Mifflin plant. The plant has been notified and will 
remove any affected inventory.   


